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COMING EVENTS  

Gillian Gussack (crafts wizard) will be teaching the first class on September 1st at 1:00 PM 

on “glass etchings”.  All supplies provided.  Watch for further details.  

Photography class –  In early October our own master photographer Fred Ortyl will be 

leading a class on “What Makes a Good Photograph “ 

“Art for Alzheimers” – Exhibit and auction of art along with a cocktail party – a fundraiser 

for a worthy and important cause. 

“Humor in pictures” – Rosemarie leads an on screen exhibit in the Essex room of humor 

in pictures and jokes.  If you don’t like to laugh, you probably don’t want to attend.  

9/11 – “We must never forget” – Brandt Ross will tell the important story of this memora-

ble event on September 11th.  (with songs)  

“Baseball program” -  Learn the story of the “Real Natural” and the “Field of Dreams” (“If 

you build it, he will come”) and Baseball players who went to war.  Program by Brandt Ross 

with songs. 

 

Continue to check the monthly calendar, postings, and bulletins for activity an-

nouncements and updates. 

 

If your club or activity wants to make announcements, updates, or explanations in the Har-

binger, please email Brandt Ross (brandtross@bellsouth.net) or Fred Ortyl 

(fredortyl@gmail.com). 

Art Work By Huntcliff Resident  

Brenda Boyle 



 

Message from Lisa (Huntcliff Executive Director) 

       Earlier this summer, Huntcliff Summit was recognized as part of U.S. News & World Re-

port’s Best Senior Living Ratings for 2022-2023 in the Best Independent Living category!  

     Our inclusion on this list demonstrates our work to provide the best-in-class senior living 

options and offer a leading experience to our residents and families. This recognition was 

based on feedback from you, the consumers!  

   We appreciate the sharing of your experiences on our community to include programming, 

dining, and management. This recognition is a testament to how every facet of the experi-

ence at Huntcliff Summit is carefully designed with a person-centered approach to meet your 

unique preferences and desires.  

   We are proud you agree that our community not only provides attentive, compassionate 

care and services, but also what you described as a fun and engaging lifestyle where you 

can enjoy an active social life and pursue your hobbies and interests.  

   We are so honored to be included on this list, but this recognition also underscores the im-

portance of our work to continuously improve and positively impact your lives.  

  I am always open to your feedback, so please feel free to share your thoughts, suggestions, 

and interests at any time! 

 

           Lisa 

 

 

 

 

    Sandra Newsom. Head of housekeeping and laundry services: Sandra is a 23 year staff 

member at Huntcliff. She came here when Lisa convinced her to join our staff. She was born 

in Louisville. Ky, and grew up in Cleveland, Ohio.  Her high school  experiences included run-

ning track and enjoying English.  She was prom queen her senior year.  She followed her sis-

ter to Atlanta.  Sandra has 4 children, 4 grandchildren, and 2 great grandchildren, all in Atlan-

ta.  Sandra enjoys her work here, both with the residents and the staff, but she wishes every-

one would  be a little more  patient in these difficult employment times.  

September Newsletter Developers 

Wilma Asrael, Stan Bernstein, Marvin Fellner, 

Rosemarie Hosbein, Carol Lewis, Bunny 

Maron, Fred Ortyl, Brandt Ross, and Julian 

Yudelson.  

Anniversaries 

September 2  Ray & Margie Bowyer 

September 13 Jim Masak & Barbara                                                        

 

 

September Birthdays 

September 3  Barbara Green,  Penny Lawing 

September 4  Hazel Cofield 

September 13  Walter Weinberg 

September 16  Jean Lowry 

September 18  Arlene Levy 

September 20   Elegy Washington 

September 22  Martha Edgerton,  Roberta Marblestone 

September 24  Pep Greene 

September 25  Susan Fischer,  Eileen Riesenburger 

September 26  Sandy Naimon 

September 27  Jeanne Bump   

New Staff Members 

Jessica Henderson 

Server 

Tiana Odum 

Housekeeping 

Huntcliff’s Head of Housekeeping & 

Laundry Services — Sandra Newsom 

Alima Sokera    

Laundry 

Schneider 



 

 

 

 

Bob Bahr leads our Shabbat and Jewish holiday services at Sunrise at 

Huntcliff Summit and screens a monthly film program on Saturday after-

noon. He's the spiritual leader of Shema Yisrael - The Open Synagogue 

and has been a national board member of Aleph - The Alliance for Jewish 

Renewal. 

Bob is active in the Atlanta Jewish Film Festival and often hosts programs on film and popu-

lar culture in the Atlanta community.. 

He grew up in Kansas City and majored in theater at the University of Missouri. His master’s 

degree in communications is from Syracuse University.  In the late 1960s he was a foreign 

correspondent in London, and covered Israel’s Six Day War.  Later as an award-winning pro-

ducer at CBS News he worked with Walter Cronkite, Dan Rather and Diane Sawyer.   

At Atlanta-based CNN he was the Managing Editor of the broadcaster's Documentary Unit. 

His feature-length documentary, The Reagan Years, was produced for MGM.  He has also 

been a contributor to National Public Radio, the PBS News Hour, and Entertainment To-

night.  For his frequent reports and commentaries in the Atlanta Jewish Times, he was 

awarded three Rockower Awards in 2020, the highest award in journalism for the nation's 

Jewish community.   

 

 

 

 

• I’m reading a book about anti-gravity……I can’t put it down. 

• So what if I don’t know the meaning of the word “apocalypse”, it’s not the end of the world. 

• Police were called to a daycare center. A 3 year old was resisting a rest. 

• Need an ark to save two of every animal?  I noah a guy. 

New Friends 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bill Sonenshine & Marsha Ivers moved here from Kennesaw, GA. Bill 

worked as a research associate, and Marcia was a teacher, and  home 

care/nursing home director. Their interests are music, photography, telling 

jokes, philosophy, and good conversation. 

Joseph & Emily Roman moved here from Canton, GA. Their interests 

are reading, bridge, music, watching golf, painting, gardening, travel, 

and music. They have eight grandchildren, and one great grandchild. 

Rose Stacio moved here from Sandy Springs, GA. Her interests are walk-

ing, bingo, television, and movies. She has two children and one grand-

child. She worked for Marshalls dept store for 35 years. 

Penny Lawing moved here from Pasadena, CA. Her interests are art, ani-

mal rescue, music, water exercise, Dodgers’ baseball, and live music. Her 

career was in broadcast sales and house restoration. 

Sue Taylor moved here from Dunwoody, GA. Her interests are bridge, 

gardening, birdwatching, and mystery programs on TV. She worked for 

Rich’s Department Store. 

Judy Madden moved here from Roswell, GA. Her interests are gardening, 

Univ of GA football, and the Atlanta Braves. She previously worked as a 

membership director at a country club. She has one child, and one grand-

child. 

No Photo 

Available 

No Photo 

Available 

Barbara Carson moved here from Marietta, GA. She was in the Air Force 

for 20 years. Her interests are reading, music, and movies. She has one 

daughter and one granddaughter. 

Marie Lynette Rhodes moved here from Houma, LA. She loves Cajun 

Food, and her other interests are reading, oil painting,  swimming, sew-

ing, music, and arts & crafts. Previously she was a nurse. 

Outstanding Volunteer - Bob Bahr 

Humor 

 

 Featured Artist—Brenda Boyle 

Resident, Brenda Boyle, was born and raised in Salem, MA. Moving to Atlanta several 

years ago, she began to follow her passion for painting. Brenda is a mostly self-taught artist 

and  produced a large collection of art.  The back cover shows a small representation of her 

splendid paintings.  We are proud to show her art work here at Huntcliff. 



Activity Updates  

Please, Continually check your monthly calendar, elevator postings, cubbies, and oth-

er posted announcements to increase your awareness and participation in our events. 

Huntcliff Players is a Performing Arts Group consisting of residents, who ask you “ to come 

along and play with us “. They perform 2 shows per month.  A matinee at 2pm and an even-

ing  at 7pm. Residents are asked to participate and  to contribute material (monologues, poet-

ry and comedic experiences) that they have experienced. Please contact Hal Parker for de-

tails on participation. 

The Men’s Club had a very successful first meeting with 22 residents attending 

the orientation meeting. Various activities were presented and discussed to gauge interest 

and participation. More information will be forthcoming. In the meantime, please contact Art 

Schultz at ahgschultz@gmail.com if you have any questions or suggestions.  

 Art Room News by Susan Guggenheim  (instructor) 

Many enthusiastic residents are active in the Art Room. Some are painting in acrylic while 

choosing exciting pictures for inspiration.  A few are learning new techniques for mixing colors 

or for brush strokes.  Using water color paint is also an option. One resident is experimenting 

with fabric paint and enhancing with embroidery stitches.  Sketching lessons are also availa-

ble.  Come join us for a relaxing, creative opportunity every Wednesday from 10:00am until 

11:00am or just stop by to see what is happening!  (most materials are provided}  

Garden Club  All are invited to visit the gardens where residents have planted vegetables, 

herbs, and flowers. Wheelchair and walker access to the garden area is through the doors on 

level A in the pool area. Unfortunately, the vegetable crop was not bountiful this year. Resi-

dents say they will keep trying since most of the satisfaction in the activity is the day to day 

gardening effort. For help call or text:  Julian Yudelson: Chairperson - 585-255-0172 or: Wil-

ma Asrael:  704-651-6816    

Beading If you want to make costume jewelry, come to the beading class on Saturdays at 

11:00am. You will go home that day with a bracelet, necklace, or earrings. Ellen Spritz 

(volunteer) is available to help with design, stringing, and finishing.  No talent or dexterity is 

needed! Check activity calendar for updates. 

New Notice Electric Boards will be installed in the dining room lobby and in the main lobby 

on the first floor. These lighted boards will display important Huntcliff announcements, re-

minders, activities, schedules, etc. Please review frequently for important resident updates. 

Club Updates. Contact Brandt Ross (brandtross@bellsouth.net) or Fred Ortyl 

(fredortyl@gmail.com) if you would like to submit items for this section about your club’s activ-

ities. 

 

        Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur 

Rosh Hashanah, which translates in Hebrew as “Head of 

the Year”, commonly called the Jewish New Year, occurs in 

September or October, and marks the birth of the world. All 

Jewish observances begin at sundown on the day before 

and end at sundown the next day. During Rosh Hashanah, God opens the Book of Life, and 

inscribes entries which determine the fate of mankind for the coming year. Ten days later, at 

the end of Yom Kippur, or the Day of Atonement, the Book of Life is sealed. These holidays 

are marked with prayer services, to help Jews reflect on their life and behavior during the 

past year, and to atone for any failings and misdeeds toward others. During the Rosh  

Hashanah services, the shofar, or ram’s horn, is blown in a prescribed pattern of blasts, to 

focus one’s attention. On the day of Yom Kippur, Jews are expected to fast from sundown to 

sundown. At the end of the Yom Kippur service the shofar is again blown, in a very long 

blast, to signal the end of the service. There are two customary greetings at this time. The 

first, on Rosh Hashanah, is L’shanah Tovah, which in Hebrew means “for a good year”. The 

second, on Yom Kippur, is G’mar Chatimah Tovah, which in Hebrew means “may you be 

sealed (in the Book of Life) for good”.  

This year Rosh Hashanah will be celebrated on September 25 through September 27, while 

Yom Kippur will be from sundown October 4 through sundown October 5. 

We are always working on projects around our community to enhance, modify, and improve 

our facility. Here is a quick overview of the significant  items currently being implemented and 

planned: 

• Completed total renovation of 12 apartments 

• Trees removed from some areas in the front and in the back of the building. 

• A new ice machine is in the kitchen 

• A new floor mixer for the kitchen is ordered and on the way. 

• Pool heaters are being replaced 

• The long-awaited hardscape project to refresh the walkway is coming soon! The 

contract has been signed and we are working on setting a date with the 

contractor. 

• New flooring for the Dining Room, Dining Room Lobby, and Bar area will occur 

within the next few months. 

Huntcliff Project Update 


